Hoffman Estates

Police Department

PRESS RELEASE (for release to official media only)
For immediate release — August 10, 2023

Incident: 23-003947
Aggravated Discharge of a Firearm

Date/time of incident:
Wednesday, August 9, 2023 at 2018 hrs.

Location of incident:
1700 block of Queensbury Cir., Hoffman Estates

Description of incident:

The Hoffman Estates Police Department is investigating an aggravated discharge of a firearm, which
occurred in the 1700 block of Queensbury Circle. Two subjects were transported to the hospital with
gunshot wounds.

At 2018 hrs., Hoffman Estates’ Police and Fire Department personnel received a 911 call advising a
subject had been shot in the 1700 block of Queensbury Circle and a vehicle had fled the scene. Officers
responded to the scene and located a 17-year-old male in the lawn with a gunshot wound to his chest and
leg. Officers provided first aid until Paramedics arrived on scene. The subject was transported to
Lutheran General Hospital and was listed in stable condition.

Officers also responded to local hospitals to check for any other potential gunshot victims. While at the
hospital, Officers located a vehicle with multiple bullet holes in the parking lot. Officers were then able
to locate a second subject, who was reported to be the passenger in the vehicle, with a gunshot graze
wound to his back. The 18-year-old male was treated and released from the hospital and taken into
custody by the Hoffman Estates Police Department.

Initial investigation indicates that this is an isolated incident and there is no threat to the public.
Currently three subjects are in custody and charges are pending as Hoffman Estates Detectives continue
the investigation.
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